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A mid-term correction to come faster than expected
in the event of rapid rises in European and US interest rates

A representative (a former executive of a large brokerage
house) of an independent investment information company
offers his July expectations for major markets. Though he has
again left his overall scenario completely unchanged from the
previous month, he believes that a mid-term term market
correction would come faster than expected “in the event of a
rapid rise in European and US major country long-term interest
rates.” Further, as of this month he has extended his
expectations time frame until the end of June 2018.

Global economic conditions continue to look like they're
picking up. In Japan, the US and other major countries, the
economies and corporate earnings also appear to be on track
to recover. Under these circumstances the representative
expects “global stock prices to move upward over the next
year” while in foreign currency markets (versus the yen), with
Japan being one of the last major countries to exit easing, “the
direction will be toward stronger foreign currencies and a
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weaker yen.”

Among currencies, the US economy offers the most comfort.
Since this has probably already been largely priced into the US
dollar market, the representative says that “the long view is that
the Euro, Australian dollar and other non-US-dollar currencies
have considerable leeway to make gains.”

However, amidst these long-term gains in share prices and
foreign currency values, the representative leaves unchanged
his view of a strong possibility of global markets getting hit
with a big correction sometime between the fall of 2017 and
the turn of the year. His view is that a mid-term market
correction would happen faster than this expectation if
“long-term interest rates in the US and European major
countries undergo a rapid rise (not as a result of a higher rate
policy).” With this scenario as background, actual numbers in
his outlook are only slightly changed up through to December.
(Excerpt from the July 7, 2017, edition of the “Cybernomics Report”)
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